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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday-12:00am Wednesday    Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, March 21st The Fifth Sunday of Lent • Sacramental Anointing of the Sick • Soup Stew & Chili Program (Return Containers to Parish Center before 10:30a) • Lenten Scripture Study Program • Parish Credit Union • Senior Moments Day of Prayer (At Blessed Teresa of Calcutta Parish)  Monday, March 22nd • Exercise Class • Alzheimer’s Talk: “Grieving & Loss”  Tuesday, March 23rd • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Finance Committee • Just Faith Program • Journey of Faith: RCIA Program  Wednesday, March 24th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • Boy Scout Court of Honor  Thursday, March 25th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Trinity High School Musical (Thursday-Sunday, March 25th-28th) (Presenting Little Shop of Horrors) • Christ Light of Nations School Board  Friday, March 26th • HNJ Parish Fish Fry • Stations of the Cross  Saturday, March 27th  • Senior Living Options Fair (St. Martin de Porres Parish) • Sacrament of Penance  Sunday, March 28th Palm Sunday / Passion Sunday • Lenten Scripture Study Program • Parish Credit Union  Coming Special Events  • Youth Group Retreat Holy Thursday, April 1st  • Breaking Bread with Father Dominic Saturday, April 10th  • Ladies Guild Spring Luncheon Saturday, April 24th  • Senior Ministry Housing Blitz Make Contact by Friday, April 9th 

  “The Church must  constantly examine herself regarding stewardship. She must always  keep in mind  her missionary mandate, … God’s gifts   are given into our hands  for the good of all.  The goal of pastoral  reorganization is always the strongest possible  presence of the Church  in the local community,  in order that  all may be attracted to Christ and to His Mystical Body, the Church.”  Archbishop’s Pastoral Letter on the Reorganization of the Northeast Deanery   What you think and value determines  the vitality and viability of our parish today— and for years to come.   We will be here and will  be making a difference, if you ...  PRAY for God to be with you and to use your life as a way of loving all others around you  PARTICIPATE by practicing your faith at home with your family, in your neighborhood, and through your involvement in parish life and activities   PAY BACK by making a decision  to give back to the Lord with increase for the blessings you’ve received from God and through your membership in the Church   MY SUNDAY OFFERING  Tear out and return this section in  next Sunday’s Offertory collection. 

A set of characteristics to help parishes know if they are vital communities and if they have viable  futures was developed by our Deanery in 2004.  Today we survey the third and final part of these characteristics.  PERSONAL REFLECTION & PRAYER Our parish is a community of stewardship and ministry:  Ask yourself—  Do our facilities support quality ministry? For our own member?  For community outreach? Can the elderly/disabled access to key parish services? Is our church seating capacity sufficient for worship? Is our church’s design aesthetically appealing and  liturgically appropriate? Are our parish offertory income and reserve funds  sufficient for a balanced budget for the next 10 years? Can I sustain/increase my parish contributions and involvement in parish activities in order to … … support an adequate professional lay staff? … maintain and operate our parish facilities? … support Catholic education in our community? I am committed to parish stability and growth? More sharing/cooperation between parishes—services, facilities, ministries—would strengthen Catholic  identity and presence in our community?  WHAT I THINK Think and pray about the questions.  The carefully read the following statements and circle the number that best describes your experience our parish community. 
1 2 3 4 5 Not So True of Our Parish                             Very True of Our Parish Our parish supports a balanced budget and provides adequate resources for quality ministry. 
1 2 3 4 5 Not So True of Our Parish                             Very True of Our Parish Our parish currently has a sufficient number of  households to enable us to sustain a complete vibrant ministry. 
1 2 3 4 5 Not So True of Our Parish                             Very True of Our Parish Our parish facilities are maintained and sufficient for worship, ministry, and parish life. 

WHAT MY COMMITMENT WILL BE  Increasing my stewardship commitment would mean ... ______________________________________________________________________________________________  The parish services most important to me are …  ______________________________________________________________________________________________  To ensure the future of our parish I will …  _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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            March 27-28 5:00pm  Jennifer Krsul*, Mary Krsul*, Judy Mantych, Mary Migliazzo, Tony Migliazzo, Eileen Mills, Carol Oldendorf, Frank Schneider, Linda Schneider-D  8:00am   Merry Marquart*, Mary Masterson*, Sr. Rose, Rita Nieman,  Bernice Parciak, Laura Petroff, Anne Schwanz, Pat Stolte, Marie Tabor-D  10:30am Lori Garner*, Mary Harris*, Minnie Huston, Darlene Imhoff, Gina Keppler, Ken Kleinberg, Bill Krenn, Debbie Maue, Mary Nogalski-D             March 27-28  5:00pm Marilyn Gittemeier 8:00am Lois Albers  10:30am Youth Group                        March 22-26  8:00am Jim & Joan Cuidon                  March 27-28  5:00pm  8:00am Mary Masterson & Katy Moran 10:30am                                     March 27-28  5:00pm Jerry & Dottie VanDeven 8:00am Larry & Mary Jane Niemann 10:30am Youth Group 

    MONDAY March 22 8:00am  Catherine Nischbach  TUESDAY March 23 6:30am  Grace Clement  WEDNESDAY  March 24 8:00am  David A. Cullen 8:00am  School Mass at Our Lady of   The Rosary      THURSDAY  March 25 6:30am  Herman Krueger, Sr.  FRIDAY March 26 8:00am  Marie Bird    SATURDAY March 27 5:00pm  Marian Janczura  SUNDAY  March 28 8:00am  Gus & Phyllis Mercurio 10:30am Mary Virginia Wood Eucharistic Ministers are needed for Holy Thursday (April 1) and Holy Saturday (April 3).  Please contact Linda  Schneider at 868-2374.  Anyone who would like to be a Eucharistic Minister throughout the year, please contact Linda also. If you or a family member will be  entering into the hospital, you are  encouraged to call the rectory to be anointed before going to the hospital.  There is, at this time, no guarantee that someone will be available for anointing once you are admitted to the hospital. 
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 HNOJ HEALTH & HNOJ HEALTH & HNOJ HEALTH & WELLNESSWELLNESSWELLNESS            Do you have a loved one that is  experiencing episodes of memory loss? Do you have a neighbor that has been diagnosed with dementia or Alzheimer’s disease? Then this TALK SERIES is for you, and all family members affected from your loved one  having dementia or Alzheimer’s disease. Holy Name of Jesus Health and Wellness Committee, along with speakers from the Alzheimer’s                                                                                        Association will present a series of talks geared to caregivers of those experiencing dementia or  Alzheimer’s disease. Please invite your children, grandchildren, spouses, neighbors, brothers or  sisters, anyone who would benefit from this  presentation is encouraged to attend.   WHERE——Holy Name of Jesus      Community Center                 10235 ASHBROOK DR.    ST. LOUIS, 63137  WHEN———   March 22, 2010…..     “Grieving and Loss”        April 5, 2010….      “Practical Solutions”  TIME————7:00PM—8:30PM Call HNOJ parish nurse with questions, 314-868-2310 ext. 11. HAITI RELIEF NEEDED—New or used wheelchairs, walkers, canes, crutches…also large 4-6 man tents.  These items will be trucked to Texas on March 27th and shipped to Haiti to be used in the rehabilitation  effort.    For more information please contact Judy LaBarbera @869-9536 or 780-5840 

          Keeping the Faith…   Remember the old Nike slogan, “Just Do It”! What a catchy phrase! Easy to remember and say, much harder to follow. If you think about it, we can apply this phrase to all aspects of our lives. We can apply it to our mental health and physical health, our spirituality and our relation-ships. But for now let’s talk about our physical health.  Do we all take care of ourselves like we should? Let’s be honest! That would be a great big NO! Ask yourselves these questions: • Do I follow up with the Dr. when needed? • Do I eat foods that are healthy and whole-some? • Do I get some form of physical activity, daily? • Do I take advantage of parish and community services that are of no cost to me AND edu-cate  me about how to take care of myself?  I will be the first one to admit that I see myself as invincible. I’m sure I’m not the only per-son who knows that it will be someone else who develops high blood pressure or diabetes or can-cer. Well, guess what? We are not invincible! We must start taking care of ourselves. If you don’t “Just Do It” for yourself, do it for your spouse, or your children, or your grandchildren, anyone you love and are important to.  We have faith in God to take care of our souls, now let us have faith in ourselves to take care of our bodies. Please take advantage of your parish and community services available. Here is a poem to read when you are lacking in faith in yourself. Paths God, my companion, teach me to follow the path you set before me, allowing it to lead me to a new frontier.  May I celebrate its rough places and its smooth places; as I cross over hills, through streams,  and by lost fields and ponds, I am traveling always toward You and with You.  O God, I know that the heart is the truest compass. Grant me the wisdom to trust the path itself more than my own interests, and the strength to follow  wherever Your will may lead me.  Each path is an open road if You are by my side. Amen. —-Anonymous  Everyone who asks will receive; whoever seeks shall find, and to him who knocks it shall be opened. (Mt 7:8)  Buffy Modde RN, BSN Parish Nurse @ HNOJ   
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 Catholic Family Tuition Assistance  Any Catholic family wishing to apply for tuition  assistance through the Archdiocese for the 2010-2011 school year must obtain a “FACTS”  application from the school office.  Students must attend a Parochial Elementary School or an  Archdiocesan, Regional or Parochial High School to be eligible.  The due date for the application is April1, 2010 and must include a copy of your 2009  Income Tax Return. Grants for the 2010-2011 school year are made possible through the generosity of the Annual Catholic Appeal.  The Catholic Education Office appreciates the support of the ACA and all of its donors. 

                The Jennings Do-Dads are sponsoring a Meat Shoot on Sunday, March 28th in Sievers Park, next to the Jennings City Hall at the corner of Jennings  Station Rd and Hord.  Prizes include Hams, Port Loins, Bacon, Port Steaks, and Cash prizes as well. The shoot will begin at 1pm and last until  6pm.        

The Ladies of Charity of St. Vincent DePaul Parish will host a luncheon and tour of historic churches on April 17.  The cost is $30 per person which includes lunch and transportation to the churches.  All tickets are sold in advance of April 10th.  Proceeds will go to help the homeless and working poor of St. Louis.  For more information call Jan at 773-0206. 

YOUTH GROUP NEWS OUR YOUTH GROUP IS HAVING A RETREAT ON HOLY THURSDAY, APRIL 1ST FROM 6:15PM TO GOOD FRIDAY AT NOON.  THE COST IS $12 ALL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND.  THIS IS AN OVERNIGHT RETREAT FOCUSING ON THE LAST SUPPER AND THE PASSION OF CHRIST. FOR INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT MRS JUDY KRENN 761-6570 What kind of Bread Shall We Be?  Presented by: Fr. Dominic Garramone, OSB  Saturday, April 10th 9:00am to 12 noon  Holy Name of Jesus Community Center  Hosted by: Health and Wellness Committee Questions call: 868-2310  

First Annual Adult Easter Egg Hunt  Sponsored by the Knights of Columbus Council #2951 and Ladies Auxiliary  Saturday, March 27th  Gates open at 6PM  Hunt begins at Dusk Come and find the Golden Egg (cash prize) Attendance Prizes Only 200 tickets available! Must be 21 or older to participate!  Co coolers or food Allowed on the Knights grounds.  Food and drink can be  Purchased for a nominal charge During the evening.  Thank you  INFORMATION:     Jerry or Chris Herbert     837-5526     Vern Or Dianne      Schlemmer 831-6828       Joe or Robin Meyer      837-7162 Egg Hunt location:  50 Rue St. Francois  

Cost: $10 
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 WE WANT YOU! WE, Holy Name of Jesus Youth Servers, want you! Are you Catholic and in the fourth grade and up?  Then we want you to join us on our Altar Servers team! Although we have a strong crew, we are always looking to add to our solid force.  As we approach the end to another school year, we will need ready, willing and able recruits to cover for vacations as well as fill any vacancies that may occur.   WE attempt to have each server in rotation once a month; more often if the server desires. Should you be interested, plans are to start preparing new servers shortly after Easter.  Please contact me, Lynda Brand, on 388-1244 if you are willing to serve your parish in this manner/ Senior Living Options Fair Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry, Tri-Parish Nursing and Manor Care of Florissant team up to bring you the 3rd Annual Senior Living Options Fair March 27. The Senior Living Options Fair will take place at St. Martin de Porres at 615 Dunn Road in Hazelwood from 9am –12pm on Saturday, March 27th.  It will feature representatives from home health services, assistive  technology providers, durable medical equipment retailers, senior centers, long term care facilities,  independent living facilities, and many other businesses who serve older adults in the St. Louis area.  All older adults and caregivers are invited to attend to learn about the valuable resources and living options available to them in the community. There is no cost to attend and there will be light refreshments provided.  To learn more, contact Philip Calderon or Amy LeMieux at 664-9700.    Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry Housing Blitz With the spring season approaching, some of you may need yard work in your homes.  Are you a homeowner 65 of age or older and need assistance with yard work?  The Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry will be  hosting numerous groups of volunteers.  They will be performing yard work, which may include, but is not limited to; raking leaves, cleaning gutters, and trimming bushes.  We ask that the homeowner supplies the  necessary tools for the task requested (ladders, rakes, lawn waste, etc.  To sign up, please contact Philip Calderon at 664-9700 by April 9th. 

St. Joseph Parish Cottleville  Quilt Social Bingo  Chicken Sandwiches Sloppy Joes Pies and Cakes  Baby Quilts and Crafts Fun for All  Sunday, April 11 Start Time 1:30pm  1351 Motherhead Road, St. Charles, MO. 

That we may learn to put Christ first in our lives, before all other material things.  
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 5th Sunday of Lent  “For his sake I have accepted the loss of all things and I consider them so much rubbish, that I may gain Christ…”    PHILIPPIANS 3:8  Learning to see our material possessions as just so much rubbish is an important step in growing closer to Jesus Christ.  Then we are able to give more freely and joyfully. 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Pat Hogan and all who have died this week.  May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen 

    Eileen Prose, James Easley, Dave Masterson,  Eleanor Mannissi, Fred Marquart, Peg Warnusz,  Betty Cuneo,      Bob Gravlin A SPIRITUAL OPPORTUNITY  Adult servers and lectors for both 6:30 a.m. and 8:00 a.m. weekday Masses are needed. This is a great  opportunity to share one of your gifts with the parish in the service of the Lord.  Training will be provided when necessary. Those who are interested should please contact Joan Cuidon: 314-388-3425  

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $6,470.23 Loose Offerings $151.07 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $6,621.30 St. Vincent de Paul Society $360.00 

“Aging Gracefully”  Part 1:  The Pilgrimage Includes a visit to The Shrine of St. Mother  Theodore Guerin, plus Mass, and lunch.  At. St. Mary of the Woods College, Terre Haute, IN Mother Theodore is the latest American saint and a model of aging gracefully.  Part 2:  The Retreat: “Aging Gracefully: A Retreat for 60’s and Over.”  This retreat will focus on how best to allow God’s grace to enhance the senior years.  At St. Meinrad Archabbey (Benedictine), St. Meinrad, IN> Led by Fr. Noel Mueller, O.S.B.  Dates:  Friday, May 7—Sunday, May 9, 2010.  All-inclusive package.  Phone Emmaus Road Pilgrimages today for more information and reservations:  Marie, 314-341-7316; or Tom, 314-238-4781 

“And I Will Give You Rest”  Retreat For Caregivers  Sponsored by: Office of Laity & Family Life  Archdiocese of Saint Louis  Tuesday, April 13, 2010 10AM to 3:30PM (lunch included)  Cardinal Rigali Center Lally Room  Cost: $25 per person  Registration deadline: Tuesday, April 6, 2010  Information Carol Tempel or JoAnn Owings 314-792-7183 
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FISH FRY Friday, March 26th Holy Name of Jesus Community Center DINNER $7.00 Fried or Baked Fish Includes 2 sides CARRY OUTS AVAILABLE  HELP NEEDED  The Fish Fry Committee needs your help in the kitchen from 8—10am on the mornings of the Fish Fry.  We are also in need of workers for the Fish Fry from 3:30—6:30pm , and 5-6pm in the kitchen. Many cakes are needed for the Fish Fry. Please bring your cake to the community center on  Friday  morning. Please Note  For your information: Mass is celebrated every Tuesday at 10:00am at the Missouri Veterans Home.  All are welcome!! 

Young at Heart Trip  Wednesday,  May 12th a motor coach will pick us up at church at 7:15am where we will head out to the Amtrak Station in Kirkwood for a fun ride on the train to Washington, MO. When we arrive they will have coffee and donuts waiting for us, after breakfast a tour guide and motor coach will show us around the town.  We will go to the Corn Cobb Pipe Factory, St. Francis Borgia church, an Art Studio and a Museum.  We will also have lunch at Cowan’s Restaurant, home of the mile high pie!  We will have a choice of beef or fried chicken and of course a piece of their famous pie. We will head home on a motor coach and should  arrive around 5:00pm.  The cost of the trip will be $76 per person, which includes all of the above plus taxes and gratuities.  Please have your money to us by March 28th.  We need at least 30 people to make this trip go.  Please join us for some fun!  For more information call Marcella Hodge at 869-0150. 

 LADIES GUILD SPRING LUNCHEON  Holy Name of Jesus Spring Luncheon is coming on Saturday, April 24th in the Community Center.  Tickets are $13 and there is open seating.  Please call Mary @868-2492 or Ruth @869-3185 for  tickets or more information HOLY NAME OF JESUS LADIES GUILD  MEETING will be on Monday, April 12th in the Community Center at 7pm.  There will be  entertainment and refreshments.  Tickets for the SPRING LUNCHEON will be on sale.  Come and enjoy an evening with your friends.  Hope to see YOU there. The Marriage Well:  An Oasis for Couples   Find an oasis to enrich your marriage!  Come hear Mary Jo Pedersen, author of For Better, For Worse, For God at the National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows in Belleville, on Saturday, April 24.  Topics include Exploring the Meaning of Christian  Marriage: What Do We Really Promise?; The  Challenges and Changes of Everyday Life Together; Making the Most of Transitions; and Keep Love Alive and Growing: Practical and Effective ways to make it happen. The program fee of $49 per couple includes lunch.  Advance registration is required.  Doors open at 8:30am and the program concludes at 4:45pm.  An optional closing Mass and dinner are available.  Lodging with continental breakfast is available  at the Shrine Hotel with a special rate of $49.99/night for those who want to make it a weekend gateway.  Call Erin Brennan or Brother Bill Johnson, OMI for additional information at 6180397-6700 or  314-241-3400.  Check out the Shrine’s website at:  www.snows.org.  The National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows is located just 20 minutes from down-town St. Louis or the JB Bridge, in Belleville,   Illinois. 




